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        Introduced  by  Sen.  SEWARD -- read twice and ordered printed, 
and when 
          printed to be committed to the Committee on Local Government 
  
        AN ACT authorizing the towns of Richfield,  Otsego  and  Exeter  
in  the 
          county of Otsego to establish a lake improvement district 
  
          The  People of the State of New York, represented in Senate 
and Assem- 
        bly, do enact as follows: 
  
     1    Section 1. 1. The town boards of  Richfield,  Otsego  and  
Exeter  are 
     2  hereby authorized to establish in such towns a lake improvement 
district 
     3  for the purpose of managing and controlling the water level of 
Canadara- 
     4  go Lake which includes the construction, rehabilitation, 
replacement and 
     5  maintenance  of  the Panther Creek Mountain Dam on Oaks Creek.  
Whenever 
     6  the towns of Richfield, Otsego and Exeter in the county of 
Otsego  shall 
     7  determine it to be in the public interest, the town boards of 
such towns 
     8  shall  hold  a  joint meeting at a location within the proposed 
district 
     9  for the purpose of jointly proposing the establishment of the  
district. 
    10  If  at  such  joint  meeting it is determined by a majority 
vote of each 
    11  board to make such proposal, each such board shall, within  
thirty  days 



    12  thereafter,  hold  at least one joint public hearing within the 
proposed 
    13  district and shall cause notice, containing the information 
required  in 
    14  section  209-d  of  the town law, to be published in accordance 
with the 
    15  procedures of such section, and shall specify the times and 
places where 
    16  such town boards will jointly meet to consider the proposal and 
to  hear 
    17  all  persons  on  the  establishment of the lake improvement 
district. A 
    18  copy of the notice shall also be served upon the  members  of  
the  town 
    19  boards by mail addressed to such members at their last known 
post office 
    20  addresses,  at least ten days before the date of the hearing. 
After such 
    21  hearing, and upon evidence given  thereat,  and  after  
considering  the 
    22  objections,  if any, each town board shall determine whether it 
is or is 
    23  not in the public interest to establish such lake  improvement  
district 
    24  and if it is determined to be in the public interest, subject 
to permis- 
    25  sive referendum, each town board shall, by resolution, duly 
adopted by a 
  
         EXPLANATION--Matter in italics (underscored) is new; matter in 
brackets 
                              [ ] is old law to be omitted. 
                                                                   
LBD06103-02-7 
        S. 2006                             2 
  
     1  majority  of  each  board,  authorize  the  establishment  of  
such lake 
     2  improvement district. In all respects, the provisions of 
articles 12 and 
     3  12-A of the town law, not inconsistent herewith, shall apply to 
the lake 
     4  improvement district. 
     5    2.  After  the  district  shall have been established, the 
town boards 
     6  shall have the power to repair,  construct,  replace,  
rehabilitate  and 
     7  maintain the Panther Creek Mountain dam and shall also have the 
power to 
     8  control  aquatic  growth  within  the  district as they shall 
deem to be 
     9  necessary or desirable. 
    10    3. Notwithstanding section 210 of the town law, in accordance 
with the 
    11  provisions of article 13 of the town law, the towns of 
Richfield, Otsego 



    12  and Exeter in the county of Otsego  are  authorized  to  
establish  five 
    13  improvement  district  commissioners. The town supervisors of 
such towns 
    14  shall initially appoint five commissioners; the Richfield town  
supervi- 
    15  sor  shall appoint three commissioners, one for a one year 
term, one for 
    16  a two year term and one for a three year term; the Otsego town  
supervi- 
    17  sor  shall  appoint one commissioner for a two year term; and 
the Exeter 
    18  town supervisor shall appoint one commissioner  for  a  two  
year  term. 
    19  Thereafter commissioners shall be elected for a three year 
term. 
    20    4.  The commissioners shall have the powers provided in 
section 215 of 
    21  the town law but they shall not have the power to acquire real  
property 
    22  by  condemnation.   Such commissioners shall also have the 
power to make 
    23  recommendations to the towns regarding issues  affecting  water  
quality 
    24  and  shoreline erosion and the type of structures that may be 
erected on 
    25  the lands of the districts. 
    26    5. The expenses of the district shall be assessed in the  
same  manner 
    27  and at the same time as other town charges in each such town. 
    28    6.  The  towns of Richfield, Otsego and Exeter in the county 
of Otsego 
    29  are hereby authorized to contract indebtedness for their agreed 
upon pro 
    30  rata share of the costs of the improvement in the district. 
    31    § 2. This act shall take effect immediately. 

 
 


